Minutes Of Governors Full Governing Body Meeting held on Monday 18th January 2016,
 6.30pm at Parrett and Axe Primary School

Present: 






Nicola Shoemark

Parent Governor


            Emma House


Parent Governor joined at item 16/008 b)


Peter Larkman (Chair)
Foundation Governor

Martyn Gillingham

Foundation Governor
Rev David Baldwin

Foundation Governor Ex Officio
Nigel Evans


Headteacher

Gareth Hewett


Foundation Governor
Rev Daniel Ingles

Foundation Governor
Allison White 


Staff Governor

Andrew Kindness

Local Authority Governor
Joy Edwards


Foundation Governor
In Attendance:

Richard Dodson (Vice Chair)
Foundation Governor awaiting reappointment

Vicky Reed 


Clerk


Apologies were received and accepted from:

Sue Pakes


Foundation Governor

Nikki Dulwich


Parent Governor

Emma House


Parent Governor, arriving late. 

	
	
	Action

	16/001:


	Opening Prayer


	

	16/002:


	Apologies & Welcome

As above. 


	

	16/003:


	Register of Business Interests

All register of business forms have been completed by the clerk. 


	

	16/004:


	Approval of Minutes of Meeting held on 30th November 2015

The committee reviewed the minutes of AGM, and approved them; they were then signed by PL. Minor amendments were made to show that Joy Edwards was  present, and Joy Edwards completed her WRAP training online, not at Beaminster School.


	

	16/005:


	Matters Arising from minutes of meeting held on 30th November 2015

a ) Roof Leak

The roof leaks were marked on the final day of the autumn term, and they have not expanded. However one new leak has appeared so there is still a small leak somewhere above the KS2 classrooms. The roof was looked at by the county examiner as part of the asset management plan. The situation will continue to be monitored. 

b) Response to 95% Attendance letters

At the end of the autumn term the school sent home the new absence letters agreed by the pyramid schools.  

By class the number sent out were as follows:

Corfe                           2 letters sent to year one families

Chesil                          5 letters sent

Kimmeridge                 6 letters sent

Durlde Door                 5 letters sent

Lulworth                      5 letters sent 

NE reported that he received two queries about the letters, one of which transpired to have been sent in error. Overall there was little reaction to the letters. 

PL asked if there were any families causing concern? NE reported that there are no specific concerns. PL asked if the letters have had any effect on the absence of those children so far this term, NE reported that it is too early to say at this point.  

NE reported that different letters for different levels of absence will be introduced by the pyramid schools at a later date, Currently one standard letter goes out to parents if attendance is below 95%, which includes their child’s personal attendance level. The letters will be based on a rolling year. i.e. The next letter sent will cover from  September 2015 to Easter 2016. 


	

	16/006:

a)
	Committee Updates

Finance/Personnel Update 

The committee met on 30th November, 10th December 2015 and 11th January 2016.

The minutes of the meetings were circulated prior to this meeting. 

PL gave a summary of each of the meetings, and signed the minutes on behalf of Sue Pakes. Karen Caile is continuing to liaise with our insurers about the payout from the absence insurers for Miss Blake’s absence. There was a discussion about the new increased costs of the broadband. AK asked if the school has a leased line? AW and AK agreed to take the matter up and liaise with Karen Caile, and report back to the next Finance & Personnel committee meeting. NE reported that Karen Caile has reviewed the matrix for the Finance governors, and that five forms were completed. The scores were predominantly one and two in ALL areas showing the governors to have competent or highly competent expertise in all financial areas. 


	AK/AW

	b)
	Premises Update

The committee has not met since the last FGB meeting. The committee are due to meet on 20th January.


	

	c)
	 Curriculum Committee

The committee met on 10th December 2015. The minutes were circulated prior to this meeting. NS gave a summary of the meeting. NE reported that the school has today hosted the pyramid Maths Moderation meeting. PHSE & Citizenship Policy was recommended by the committee to the FGB for approval. The FGB approved the policy. All governors were happy with the new additional Equality Objective. “To ensure displays are reflective of the whole school community”.


	

	16/007:
	Heads Report

a) Attendance & Numbers on Roll

NE reported that the school currently has a whole school attendance rate of 96.52%, with Pupil Premium children having an attendance rate of 94.45%, a smaller gap than when last reported. There were 121 children on roll today.

.  

b) Staffing Update

Mr Evans gave a summary of Mr Harris’ appointment to Lulworth. For Corfe he reported that Mrs Ives has a flexible one term contract, pending Miss Blake’s phased return. NE reported that Mrs Pittard has been appointed on a two-term contract as teaching assistant in Corfe.

c) Sports Update

The school’s recent entry in the West Dorset Schools Cross Country competition at Colfox school last week was very successful, with the Boys A winning overall  and the Girls B Team winning the B Team Cup.. There are more cross country races to come. 

d) Pupil Premium Update

It is currently very difficult to produce pupil premium data due to the removal of levels which makes measuring progress a real practical issue for all schools However there will be data from our school available to the curriculum committee at their next meeting. 

e) SEP A report

NE reported that the SEP A visit took place on Monday 16th November. 

The report was circulated prior to the meeting. Questions were invited from the governors. It was clarified that two Maths papers were submitted for re-marking, not one as noted in the report. These reviews were unsuccessful.

f) Foundation Stage Governor Role

The idea of a Foundation Stage governor was discussed and agreed. JE volunteered to take on the role. . DCC Early Years monitoring team will be in school this week to look at the learning environment in Corfe, plus Gap Analysis.

NE talked about High Needs Block Funding – The school will be bidding for funds to support one high needs child in the Foundation Stage. The funds would be attached to the specific child, and then school would need to demonstrate how the funds were spent to benefit the specific child. 

MG asked about the reasons behind four year one pupils remaining in Corfe. NE explained that they are in the most appropriate learning setting. 

EH asked about future staffing levels in the Foundation stage and KS1 classes post-September. NE explained that the figures will be looked at to see how best to split the cohorts and then appropriate staffing levels will be agreed. It is likely that we shall have another large intake.


	

	16/008:
	Collaboration – working with other schools

PL gave a summary of the Collaborative Working meeting, held on 13th January at Salway Ash School. 
The full minutes of the meeting will be circulated after this meeting. 

The schools present nominated the areas they would most like to have considered by a collaborative working group. Increased CPD, with a particular focus on Maths was a key area for Parrett & Axe school, and was also one of the priorities identified by the whole working group. 

The second most popular area for focus was a business manager, to free up headteachers from dealing with financial, service, and maintenance matters. 

A levy per pupil was agreed by the collaborative working group at a rate at £17. This will raise approximately £15,800 as a pot to be spent by the collaborative working group.

Governors raised concerns about the benefits to our school, particularly should the secondary school decide not to become part of the collaboration.  

GH asked what the next steps are for the working group. NE reported that the headteachers of the schools will meet on 2nd February. 

Rev DB asked that the school look in more detail at the possibility of academy status. There was a discussion about the pros and cons of academy status. GH asked what is the effect from the teacher’s points of view? Rev Baldwin reported that having been involved with a school that have become an academy, he felt there was little change from the teachers point of view. Rev Baldwin reported that the effect of changing to academy status has been largely beneficial. There are limitations due to the geographical area covered by the multi academy trust formed by Salisbury Diocese. Rev Baldwin urged the school to look at the MAT and not to discount the idea, but to look at MAT alongside collaborative working options. 


	

	16/009:
	Safeguarding Update including Vulnerable Children

NE reported that the Safeguarding Audit has been submitted to the local authority. NE has completed his training on Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) and has completed his Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) refresher training. 

PL warned about assumptions about the comparative safety of rural and urban schools (for example the number of shotguns per household.)

Vulnerable Children, i.e. children with child protection files were discussed. At present there are no open C.P. files in the school. Rev. Daniel asked about how the school is identifying those children who were vulnerable to radicalisation. NE reported that teachers would raise any concerns with him as the DSL, and would complete a Safeguarding Concerns form. NE would then contact the Safeguarding team at DCC to raise the concern and seek advice. 


	

	16/010:
	Preschool Update

MG reported that there has been correspondence between the diocesan solicitors and the solicitors who are acting on the behalf of the preschool. The preschool has not yet provided an undertaking via it’s solicitors to cover the costs incurred by the diocesan solicitors.  EH will enquire of the preschool the reason for the delay about this undertaking. 


	EH

	16/011:
	Governance

PL talked about the new Effective Governance Training course run by Governor Services, and encouraged governors to attend wherever possible 

PL talked to the meeting about the current governance survey being undertaken by Ofsted and asked about how/if we should respond. 

Rev Baldwin talked about the idea of forming a sub-committee to look at the area of governance. This happens at another school he governs. Governors agreed to respond to the survey individually. 


	

	16/012:
	Governor Training & Visits

VR – Minute Taking Course

VR asked governors if they are happy to be identified within the minutes of meetings, or would prefer not to have the names or initials included. Overall the governors were happy to have their initials or names identified but will flag up to the clerk, should they wish to not be identified.


	

	16/013:
	Correspondence

None


	

	16/014:
	Dates of Future Meetings
Curriculum Committee                     Wednesday 3rd February 6.00pm 

Premises Committee                        Wednesday 20th January 5.30pm

Finance & Personnel Committee      Monday 22nd February 5.30pm. 

Full Governing Body                         Monday 7th March 2016 at  6.30pm
 
	

	16/015:
	A.O.U.B.

PL, Rev DI and SP are all out of the country for the next two weeks. Other governors agreed that they would be available should they be needed to meet with Ofsted inspectors.

The meeting closed at 8.23 pm.
	


Signed…………….……………………Date…………………….
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